Captains Report 2018-19 Season – U-160
Overall a slightly below par season, in which two matches were won and four lost.  The most disappointing result was losing at home to Essex despite them defaulting on two boards. In contrast was the astonishing 11.5-4.5 win against an otherwise undefeated Middlesex team despite being outgraded.

The overriding theme of the season was the continual difficulty in raising teams, particularly for the away matches, but even for home matches it was usually the Thursday or Friday before the match before a team could be confirmed.   A total of 35 players were used, nearly half of which were eligible for the U-140 or U-120 teams, and many of whom also played for at least one other Surrey side. It was noticeable that those who played most regularly were also involved in other capacities.  I’d particularly like to thank Peter Lawrence and Trevor Jones who both played in all six matches as well as helping in setting up the venue for home matches and finding players.  Over the course of the season there was one female and two juniors who played for the team.
Going forward we need to try and find a way to increase the number of people who are prepared to play for the county sides in order to reduce the load on those who do play.  As an example, a combination of U-160/U-180 matches and 4NCL meant that I could have been playing every Saturday between mid-January and mid-March, and I wasn’t the only player in this position.
Graham Alcock
